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CLI Service Mandate to City of Delta 

  

CLI provides service to Delta as part of the City’s Emergency Services 

program.  In this case, the Lifeboat’s services were overlooked.  A meeting 

this month with Delta’s Emergency Services group reaffirmed CLI’s ability 

to respond to call outs for supporting Emergency Services on the water with 

water pumping, lighting, towing and of course search & rescue operations.   

 

Fraser Fishery Patrol  
 

On August 26 the Fraser Lifeboat engaged in a fishery patrol for the 

native fishery taking place. We reported the number of vessels engaged in 

fishing to vessel traffic and were asked us to escort a deep-sea container ship 

from Steveston to Alex Fraser Bridge. Several vessels had to be asked to move 

their nets as they were on the traffic ranges. 

Victoria Classic Boat Festival 

 

The ‘Delta Lifeboat’ departed Ladner at 1200 on Thursday 31st August 

2023. With a crew of five her mission was once again to act as the medical 

guardship for the Victoria Classic Boat Festival. The crew 

worked in watch rotation; good training was conducted 

enroute. Special emphasis was placed on developing a good 

“bridge team”, this is where close, clear communications are 

established between the plot, radar, lookouts, helmsman and 

officer of the watch. A 2 1/2 foot northwest sea off Sand 

Heads kept the ship lively until able to turn south for Active 

Pass. Being away from familiar ground was more challenging 

for navigators, but all did well. As ‘Delta’ passed through 

Active Pass the wind dropped two flat calm and a beautiful 

sunset around supper time was a joy to witness. With darkness 

falling much earlier the final leg gave navigators the challenge 

of identifying lights and the use of all systems. Sailing into 

Victoria at 2100 gave a new problem with city lights obscure 

navigation marks and lights, however, on arrival in the inner 

harbour ‘Delta’ was assisted to her berth by longtime friend 

and wharfinger for the festival, Nick Banks. It’s always a joy 

to be greeted by his great big smiling face. ‘Delta’ was secured 

by 2130. 

 

http://www.canadianlifeboatinstitution.org/
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The festival officially opened to the public at 1200 on 1st 

September. In the forenoon ‘Delta’s’ crew cleaned ship and 

prepared for public boarding which continued through Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday. Donations, the sale of Christmas cards and 

other expressions of interest were gladly received. Visitors came 

from many parts of the world. The normal CLI reception on 

Saturday was cancelled with regret. CLI crew enjoyed a roast 

dinner and great companionship. 

 

On Sunday morning ‘Delta’ participated in the festival Sail 

Past viewed by thousands. Throughout the festival ‘Delta’ acted as 

“medical guard ship” in case of any dockside accidents. Working 

in connection with St. John ambulance volunteers and partners. 

Only one accident was recorded when a gentleman fell into the 

harbour. Badly skinning himself. St. John and CLI member Ron 

Van der Zwan attended giving required first aid. 

 

The transit back to Delta was conducted on Monday with five crew aboard. 

Once again serious training was conducted enroute. Close to Steveston a Mayday 

call was received of a vessel broken down at Sand Heads. The Coast Guard was 

advised that the ‘Delta’ turned around to assist. Enroute to Sand Heads the Delta was 

advised that the vessel was not a Sand Heads but close to Gary Point. Once again 

‘Delta’ turned around but a few minutes later ‘Delta’ was stood down because 

another vessel assisted the vessel into Steveston harbour. The ‘Delta’ continued its 

transit back to Ladner harbour where it secured at 1700.  

 

A “Thank you” Visit 
 

On Wednesday the 20th September John 

and Mary Horton welcomed 5 members of the 

“Imperial Order Daughters of the Empire” 

(IODE) for a visit to the Delta Lifeboat Station. The IODE members had generously donated two sets of 

binoculars for use on the “Delta Lifeboat”. 

The ladies enjoyed a complete tour of the lifeboat and were given details of the CLI’s mission and how 

we operate while they enjoyed afternoon tea. The IODE is a group of dedicated ladies who raise funds for local 

community groups.  Our CLI being one of them!  

On November 3, 2023 they are holding a “Tribute to Elvis” fundraiser at St. David’s Church in 

Tsawwassen. Let’s get a group together to enjoy the event and support these enthusiastic ladies. Mary and John 

will be organizing a group to attend - please join them! – give them a call at 604 943-4399 or contact them at 

marykhorton@telus.net.   

 

 Lucille Johnstone Work Boat Parade 

 

On Saturday, September 23rd, both the Fraser and Delta lifeboats took part in the Lucille 

Johnstone Workboat Parade in New Westminster, part of the annual RiverFest event put on 

by the Fraser River Discovery Centre with a variety of sponsoring organizations. RiverFest 

takes place in September each year and features a number of different activities along the 

riverfront in New Westminster and some of the surrounding area. 

        Both lifeboats headed up river from their respective stations conducting training and a 

safety patrol along the way. They met at the Surrey Fraser docks where Fraser moored 

alongside Delta at anchor near the cargo terminal. This provided a chance for both crews to 

connect and share a pot luck lunch before moving into place at the parade staging ground. 

Just before 14:00 the lifeboats, along with tugs from Ledcor and other local towing 

companies, the smaller harbour tugboats, RCM-SAR 7, the Port Authority and others all made 

way for the water front from the staging area off Annacis Island. 

http://www.canadianlifeboatinstitution.org/
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    There was a good size crowd on the boardwalk at the New Westminster 

Quay who braved the drizzle to see the workboats of the Fraser River. The 

tugboats, along with the Fraser Lifeboat showed off their agility turning in 

circles as they moved along the water. The larger tugs pushed each other about 

like a couple of maritime sumo wrestlers. The Delta Lifeboat sprayed large arcs 

of water with the fire pump, and set off the small canon as it concluded the 

procession. . 
 

After the parade both lifeboats sailed together in “formation one” back to 

their stations. Enroute both up and down river helm and navigation training was 

conducted. Another good PR day on the water. 

  

 

 

2023 CLI Christmas Card  
 

 John Horton did it again. A beautiful Christmas Card with the Fraser 

and Delta Lifeboats at the Richmond Maritime Festival. This year you can 

buy 5 cards for only $20.00 and the proceeds will go to the CLI.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you like what we do, donate NOW through:   You can find us on:   Like to JOIN? 

   

 

 

 

 

http://www.canadianlifeboatinstitution.org/
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TOOB Benefit Cruise 

On Sunday 10th October the CLI welcomed 11 members of the Tsawwassen 

Order of Old Bastards group (“TOOB” who raise money for charity), on board the 

‘Delta Lifeboat’. TOOB had given a generous donation in the past and are discussing 

further support. The possibility of a band concert, dinner and auction next year was 

discussed to raise more funds.  

CLI had to make special arrangements for moorage that day as the low tide would 

make it impossible to leave the Ladner station. Once aboard and following a safety 

briefing and chat about CLI, ‘Delta’ slipped sailing to Steveston where the ‘Fraser’ 

Lifeboat was shown. A transit was then made upriver as far as the Alex Fraser Bridge 

before returning to Ladner. A four-hour cruise gave TOOB a good idea of what CLI 

has to offer. The crew even conducted a recovery of ‘Oscar’ using the RHIB to the 

delight of our guests. CLI was pleased to have such a wonderful group of supporters 

aboard further strengthening our ties. 

Labour Day safety patrol by David Acton 

 

The Fraser Lifeboat conducted a Labour Day safety patrol. A large sport fishery 

was happening off Sand Heads with more than 100 small craft definitely catching fish. 

We heard a couple of Maydays but none in our area. 

 

CLI Crew Travelling Afar 

 

Ahoy CLI shipmates.  Greetings from Cascais, 

Portugal. We are at anchor in the harbour, 

awaiting a break in the strong winds that are 

sweeping south along the Portuguese coast. 

We are wanting to go north, against the 

prevailing weather, so we have to be patient. The Azores high pressure zone is making its presence felt. 

Last night we had gusts to 36kn, and that was being in the lee of the shore. Gusts to 40kn are expected 

tonight. It will be “interesting” to see if they arrive.  

We met our friends in Gibraltar, to assist them bringing their boat north along the west coast of 

Europe to the UK. After refueling we anchored in Spanish waters, just 500 meters north of Gibraltar, 

preparing for an early departure in the morning. We got under way at 6am, 2 hours after high water, which 

enabled us to ride the west going tide through the straits. 

Normally the current is east bound, to compensate for the 

high amount of evaporation in the Mediterranean. We rounded Tarifa, the southern point of 

Europe, then headed north, trying to stay within the 20-depth contour.  

The local pod of orca whales has taken a liking to sailboat rudders, often chewing on them 

and breaking them off, which has caused three boats to sink. Although there are many theories, no 

one knows why they have this desire to break rudders. Fortunately, there has not been any loss of 

life.  

The temperatures we had enjoyed since leaving Gibraltar were in the low to middle 30’s. 

That changed drastically when we rounded Cape Vincent, the western most point of Europe. We 

were immediately plunged into dense fog, with temperatures in the mid-teens. Visibility was down 

to 3m at times. Fortunately, there was little wind, so the swell, although coming at us from dead 

ahead, was low. With the aid of AIS, radar and a chart-plotter, we were able to navigate safely for 

the rest of the day and through the night. Keeping track of over 200 AIS targets was a challenge, 

although they were mostly further off shore. The ones of concern were smaller fish boats, and a few without AIS, but which showed up on radar. 

We tried to stay within the 20m contour, but occasionally drifted out of it. At daybreak we were off the mouth of the Lisbon harbour entrance, in 

clear air. We anchored close the beach off Cascais, where were have been for more than a week, and expect to stay for another 6 days. There is a 

http://www.canadianlifeboatinstitution.org/
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tall ships gathering in Lisbon this weekend. Three of them are anchored nearby; a three masted square rigger, a three masted Marconi rig, and a 

two masted square rig. It’s nice to see the ships still being in service.  

Trip to the United Kingdom 

 

John and Mary Horton travelled to the UK in July - part business, part family, part CLI. With time spent in London, Kings Lynn, Whitby, 

York, Seahouses, Lindesfarne, Eyemouth, North Berwick, Dunbar, Edinburgh, Portsmouth, Gosport and Poole.  

 

Several of these locations had lifeboat stations and it was, as always, a pleasure to 

exchange stories and ideas. Whitby Lifeboat Day coincided with their time in Whitby and 

much time was spent with the Coxswains and crew. The Cox’n had crewed on the ‘White 

Rose of Yorkshire’ later purchased into CLI service.  

 

John was able to 

photograph various 

demonstrations 

conducted with the new 

Shannon class lifeboat 

and the “D” class RHIB. 

John was given a tour 

through the new lifeboat, 

which had only recently arrived on station. It is always a joy to see just how 

dedicated all the crews, shore side volunteers and supporters are in the UK, who 

are so generous in their welcome and advice given so freely.  

 

While aboard the Shannon, John took detailed photographs of the davit and 

recovery procedures to rescue a M.O.B. This may help design a similar system 

for the ‘Fraser Lifeboat’.  

 

The Whitby lifeboat museum houses the old pulling (rowing) 

lifeboat (still in pristine condition) on its heavy horse drawn carriage 

that conducted the dramatic rescue in January 1881 for the brig 

‘Visiter’. Owing to extreme weather the lifeboat could not exit Whitby 

harbour and so the lifeboat was pulled by horses and citizens 5 miles 

over the hill to Robin Hood Bay where it could be launched. To 

achieve this, 200 men dug a path through snowdrifts in biting cold. It’s 

a story of sheer heroism, not just by the lifeboat crew but the whole 

town. Robin Hood Bay still mounts the oldest RNLI money box which 

is made of cast iron and has been collecting money for the RNLI since 

1886!  

 

Other stations that we visited were Seahouses, Lindesfarne, 

Eyemouth, Dunbar and North Berwick. They are wonderful people 

and all very proud of all who serve in the world-wide SAR family.  

 

If you like what we do, donate NOW through:   You can find us on:   Like to JOIN? 
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